
Dear friends and prayer partners,  

God has been very good to us this past month of March. We've seen God at 
work, and we've had a steady stream of visitors in all of our services. Please 
pray that these visitors will return and come to salvation! My wife had the 
opportunity to lead a young lady to the Lord this month, and we are thankful 
that she put her trust in Christ alone! 

We had the opportunity to officially organize as a church this past month. Forty 
people joined as members of the church in this special service. These are 
people who are saved, baptized, and have been through discipleship, and they 
want to serve the Lord in our church. We were fortunate to have my pastor, 
Trent Cornwell, with us for this special service, and we are excited to have 
organized our church. 

We also celebrated our second anniversary on March 17th! We had Hornado, a 
traditional Ecuadorian dish, to celebrate, and we are very thankful to see what 
God has done over the past two years here in Ecuador. We greatly appreciate 
every person who has given to support us here on the mission field, and 
because of your giving, we are able to serve the Lord here and see souls 
saved. We had 190 people on this special day, and we were very encouraged to 
see how God is growing His church! 

We would like to say thank you very much to those who were praying for and 
those who gave toward the purchase of a van for the church here. We have 
received enough for us to be able to purchase the van, and we will be doing so 
this week. It will be a huge blessing to us, and please pray that we will be able 
to reach more lost people with this van." 

Thank you very much for your prayers and support! The Blooms  

Vision Baptist Church  
Pastor Trent Cornwell  
355 Windy Hill Dr.  
Alpharetta, GA 30004 

Support Address  
Vision Baptist Missions  
PO Box 647 
Dawsonville, GA 30534

Personal Contact  
kason.bloom@gmail.com 

mailto:kason.bloom@gmail.com

